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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH 

ANNUAL PARISH OPEN MEETING

Minutes of the Annual Parish Open Meeting held on Monday 27th April, 2015, at

 7.30 pm in Little Wenlock Village Hall.

Present: 
Councillor Mrs. Jayne Davidson (Chairman), Councillors Miss Juliet Esp (Vice Chairman), Mr. Alan Lees, Mrs.  Sheila Hutchison and Mr. Steve Holding.

In Attendance:

T&W Borough Councillor Miss Jacqui Seymour.



John Marcham, Parish Clerk.



Ray Drakeley, new Parish Councillor from 8th May.



Kevin Jewell, newly appointed Parish Clerk.

16 Electors.

Apologies:

Mr. Jim Roberts and Mr Don Bates.

Little Wenlock Parish Council’s Chairman’s Annual Report for 2015 and a statement of accounts for the year 1st April 2014 to 31st March 2015,had been included in the April edition of the Community Newsletter which had been distributed to households within the parish prior to the meeting.  The minutes of the Open Parish Meeting held on 28th April 2014 had been displayed on the Parish Notice Boards along with the agenda and formal notice of the meeting.  The accounts for the year ending 31st March 2015 and a copy of the agenda were circulated at the meeting.

1. Opening remarks by the Chairman: Cllr. Jayne Davidson welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Ray Drakeley, who lives in New Works, as the newly elected Parish Councillor from 8th May. Four of the present Parish Councillors had stood for re-election.
2. Chairman’s Annual Report: The Chairman outlined the successful projects which had been carried out during the year: New Works street lights, War Memorial Restoration and the installation of the defibrillator. The projected work on the footpaths at Swan Farm was also outlined and the refurbishment of the benches on the “Bench walk”. The work taking place to make Spout Lane a Quiet Lane was outlined.

3. The Parish Accounts for 2014/15. No questions were asked.  The Clerk outlined the projects to which money was already committed.

4. Issues Raised at the Open Meeting on 28th April, 2014:

a. The junction at the Forest Glen: This had now been completed but some landscaping was still required to prevent parking on the verges.  There was still a drainage problem that needed to be resolved where water flows across the road.

b. Parking at the Forest Glen: This is now being monitored by the police and some prosecutions have taken place. The Chairman asked those present to report to the police any dangerous or inconsiderate parking.  The double yellow lines will be extended up to Hatch lane on the right hand side of the road. There was still uncertainty about a future car park, especially on the old shooting range.
c. The Quiet Lanes project is in process and the funding is available for the work to be done on Spout Lane. However at the moment it would have no legal status so T&W legal department is sorting out the legal aspects of the project. This cannot be done until after the May election as no T&W officer has the delegated power to make the decision and therefore it must go before the T&W Cabinet for that power to be given to an officer.

d. New Works Lane: This has now been re-surfaced.

5. Future building development within the Parish: The Chairman stated that no planning application has yet been received and nothing could be done until one had been submitted.  The Parish Council had increased the Precept by £2000 so that it can respond quickly and forcefully with professional and legal advice to any planning application.  The T&W Director of Planning is producing a sensitivity report of the area around The Wrekin, including Little Wenlock.  T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour stated that a housing assessment had now been done and that just under 10,000 new houses were required.  This should stop any horrendous development taking place and already some previously approved outline planning permissions are being reconsidered. Some housing developers would no doubt appeal against any subsequent decision to refuse their planning application.
6. Report on UK Coal Huntington Lane Site Restoration: John Marcham (the previous Vice Chairman of the Liaison Committee) reported that UK coal went into administration in November and a new company has been formed. Craig Ball left the new company a few weeks ago. Very little work was done on the site over the winter except to alleviate some drainage problems. T&W, under David Coxill (who had been the Minerals & Waste Officer in Planning department), is responsible for overseeing and enforcing the restoration conditions.  Some work has now commenced in relation to hedging.  Also T&W has been given £12k for Rights of Ways and Andrew Careless the Rights of Way officer will decide on how this is used.

With regards to the Liaison Committee, Peter Whittle resigned as Chairman. He felt that he had done all that he humanly could  in trying to get T&W to adhere to the spirit of the agreement regarding the funding of The Wrekin Trundle. The Liaison Committee is still in being and T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour is now the Chairman & Parish Councillor Alan Lees the Vice Chairman. LWPC Chairman Jayne Davidson is now a committee member. The Committee is now smaller but it will continue to monitor the coal site and try to make sure that T&W carries out its legal obligations with regards to the restoration of the site.

7. Neighbourhood Watch & Information Scheme: The Clerk reported that this was working well and that he hoped to include a specific Horse Watch section in the scheme. As he was retiring from the Clerkship he felt that it would be best if someone within the community took on the role; this is especially so for the winter when roads may be blocked and local knowledge would be valuable.
8. Question Time: The following issues were raised.
a. Parked cars on the highway at New Works: Some of the cars had now been moved but the rear end of a blue sports car still protruded onto the highway and presented a potential hazard.  The Clerk reported that West Mercia Police had been informed and were investigating.

b. Field entrance at New Works: A local resident had contacted Veolia about the matter but had been referred to John Molyneaux. The Chairman stated that she would make a site visit and look at the situation.

c. Litter: It was suggested that a litter bin be sited by the bench number 4 at “The Wells” on “Huntington Lane”.
d. Footpath 186: Concern was expressed that where the footpath exits onto Willowmoor Bank it is very steep and requires some form of post or handrail.

e. Damage to the grass verge at the exit of Buildwas Lane. It was reported that Severn Trent Water lorries were cutting the corner exiting onto Church Lane and as a result driving over the verge. The Parish Council would take the matter up with Severn Trent Water

f. Fly tipping: Cllr Alan Lees reported that there had been a spate of fly-tipping and litter incidents and that these had been reported to T&W who have come and remove the rubbish. He reported that a meeting was taking place this week with Danny Chetwood, Neighbourhoods & Environment Officer, T&W BC, on this matter. A request would be made to review the opening hours at the official refuse sites and that the any fines are more substantial and are published in the press.

9. New Clerk: The Chairman thank John Marcham (Parish Clerk) for all the work that he done for the Parish Council and were sorry that he was retiring at the end of June.  The Chairman introduced Kevin Jewell who has been appointed as the new Clerk and welcomed him to the parish.
10. Closing remarks: The Chairman thanked Councillor Steve Holding, who had not stood for re-election, for his valuable support and work as a Parish Councillor.  The Chairman introduced Ray Drakeley who would become a Parish Councillor after the May election (there are five parish councillors and only five people stood for election so that election was uncontested).

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and giving their support to the Parish council..


The meeting was then closed.
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